phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 steve.anderson@budget.ks.gov

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA, Director

Division of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 23, 2011

The Honorable Jean Schodorf, Chairperson Senate Committee on Education Statehouse, Room 236-E Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Schodorf:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 202 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 202 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 202 would declare that any monies provided by the state to school districts, whether assessed and collected at the state or local level, for the instructional cost of education in kindergarten and in grades one through 12 would fulfill the Legislature's duty to make a suitable provision for the finance of the educational interest of students in Kansas.

Enactment of SB 202 would make no changes to the current school finance formula and would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA

Director of the Budget